
t1ay 24, 19 3 

Dr. Alan K. Der Kazarian 
36 Madison Str et 
Belmont, M ss. 02178 

Dear Dr. D r Kazarian: 

We are extremely grateful for your willing ess to 
be a St. Va rtan Steward, and for your gene osity 
in donatin g $100 in your caf acity as a Steward. 
We hope this will be a beginning in est bl i shing 
true stewardship in our Church. 

The lapel p in, specially designed for our ~tewards 
by the noted artist Walter Kaprielian, is ttached 
to this letter. We hopo you will wear it proudly 
as a symbol of your Stev1ardship. 

It is our h ope that you will renew your St wardship 
regularly each year, ab out which wa will be in 
touch \>Ti th you. 

Thank you again, and very best wishes to you. 

Sincerely, 

JA:aa Jack Antreassian 
' 
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